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With no further comments, Chairperson Maloof closed the public hearing at 8:55 A.M. 

Commissioner Matuszak expressed support for the request. 

There was discussion by the commission on the appropriateness of the replacement material for 
the sandstone. 

Chairperson Maloof read the Findings of Fact.  

Motion: 

Commissioner Matuszack made a motion to APPROVE as presented; seconded by Commissioner 
Farrell Gould. 

 The motion was APPROVED by a roll call vote of 4 to 0 with 1 abstention.  
 Yeas: Farrell Gould, Matuszak, Stotz, Maloof 
 Nays: None 
 Abstain: Barry 
 
CASE NO. HPC 540-2021 

Public Hearing on the request of Colleen Johnson, of the Peoria Historical Society, to designate the 
dwelling located at 1212 W Moss Avenue (Parcel Identification No. 18- 08-204-005), Peoria IL, as a 
Local Historic Landmark (Council District 2) 

Senior Urban Planner, Kerilyn Weick, Community Development Department, read the case into the 
record and explained the request.  

Chairperson Maloof read the Findings of Fact for clarification. 

*Commissioner Barry recused himself from the case due to his position on the board for the Peoria 
Historical Society. 

Colleen Johnson, Peoria Historical Society, explained the reasoning for the designation of the 
Pentengill-Morron House.  

Edward Barry, Peoria Historical Society, further outlined the merits of the designation. 

Chairperson Maloof opened the Public Hearing at approximately 9:28 A.M. With no public 
comments, Chairperson Maloof closed the public hearing at 9:28 A.M.  

Commissioner Matuszak expressed support for the request. 

Commissioner Farrell Gould also expressed support. 

Chairperson Maloof read the Findings of Fact.  

Motion: 

Commissioner Farrell Gould made a motion to APPROVE; seconded by Commissioner Stotz: 

 The motion was APPROVED by roll call vote 4 to 0 with 1 abstention.  
Yeas: Farrell Gould, Matuszak, Stotz, Maloof 
Nays: None  
Abstain: Barry 




